JEFE DEL DEPARTAMENTO DE TURISMO
MEXICO

October 1éth, 1942,

Amon G, Carter, TWsqre., ‘
President Fort Worth otar Telegram,
Fort Worth, Texas.

My dear Mr, Carters

I am indebted to you for your kind and gracious
letter of September 30th which arrived while I was absent
from the city.

It was a pleasure to note that you enjoyed your
recent visit to Mexico so much and your kind remarks about
our'bospitaljtv were very much appreciated., I was glad to
have had an opportunity to meke your stay a T‘ZI.<=:1sa.,rrl: one,
for it was a distinct privilege to make your acquaintance
and tc have you with us as our distinguished guest.

Your comments about the new service of the ‘merican
Airlines Inc., to Mexico coincide with my own ideas for
I feel, much as you do that this new and swift service will
do much to break down the barriers and obstacles of travel
between our two great countries and by bringing our two
peoples closer together, will contribute greatly to a better
and more intelligent understanding of our mutuzl problems.

With the assurance of my high regard and expressing

the hope that you may soon be able to visit us again, be-
lieve me,
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